PROFESSIONAL DIRT SERVICE, INC.



Phone: (352) 589-7000 Fax: (352) 589-7008

January 11, 2012

Brian Sheahan, Planning Director Lake County Department of Growth Management 315 West Main Street Tavares FL 32778

RE:

MSP #12/1/1-4

Professional Dirt Service

Dear Mr. Sheahan,

This letter is submitted as a request for a sixty (60) day continuance of the above referenced case. Legal counsel has been retained to assist Professional Dirt Service in the subject case. Additional time is needed to organize the presentation and to attempt to resolve some of the objections received for the proposed project.

Please contact our office if there are questions or you need further information.

Sincerely,

Dan Cordle, President

Professional Dirt Service, Inc.

DC:kh

Enclosures

CC:

Jimmy Crawford Esq. Ted Wicks, P.E.

kh \ PDS \ 2012-01-11 Req Continuance

RECEIVED

JAN 1 2 2012

Development Processing

Commercial

Loader & Dozer Work

Residential